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Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association
Minutes of the General Monthly Meeting
Thursday, Thursday, July 29, 2021, 7:00 pm; held by internet Zoom
Attending: Nick Roland, J.I. Swiderski, Ernest Springs, Bill King, Jeff Wilkes, and Steve McKevitt. 











     DRAFT
RCNA President Nick Roland welcomed everyone, and called the meeting to order.   
1. Minutes.  The minutes of the last General Meeting, on June 24, 2021, were reviewed and approved by the members in attendance.
2. Treasurer’s Report.  * Treasurer Fiona Clem had given Nick the regular monthly financial data.  He reported that the monthly items were in the Board meeting minutes. The Board had approved adding $1000 to the Corral Painting (total now of $3000), and this will be raised at the meeting. Otherwise, no unusual items were noted. 
3. President’s Report, and Outreach. 
· Nick Roland reported that the Board had decided that there will not be an August RCNA General Meeting.         
· Park Committee.  Ernest Springs reported that he continues to look into the necessary materials and permissions for having a new Ed Jackson plaque and park bench be placed in the BB&T Plaza.  And also for possibly having the plaza itself be named for Ed Jackson and his wife.  He will be talking to Wilson Reynolds.
· Scooter Corral Painting.  The Board has approved and recommends that the funding for the corral painting be increased by $1000 to a total of $3000.  The members at the meeting voted to approve this additional funding.  The painting is going forward and should be completed shortly.  
4. Community Concerns.
· Traffic Slip Lane at 16th and New Hampshire Ave.  Jay Swiderski reported that there is a proposal to modify this traffic intersection to make it safer, and stop improper traffic activity.  He noted that the change should help to calm auto traffic.  Jay also reported that ANC 1B had voted in June to support the proposed change.  And that ANC 1C is planning on also give support.  After a brief discussion, the RCNA members at this meeting voted to support the change in the Slip Lane at 16th St. and N.H. Ave.
· Crime and Safety.  These issues were briefly discussed.  No action taken.
· Unity Park.  It was noted that since the Farmers Market has moved to the park, the park itself has remained cleaner.
Meeting adjourned.  The next RCNA General Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 23, 2021, at 7:00 pm.    
Minutes by Steve McKevitt

